

Kaneland John Stewart PTN Meeting

Date | time 2/20/2018 6:30 PM | Meeting called to order by Jenny Wold

In Attendance

Jenny Wold, Co-President Becky Fair

Jamie Schambach, Vice President Tina Murdock

Katy Masinick, Secretary Lori Humm

Julie Olson, Treasurer Shelly Lambert

Laura Garland, Principal Samantha Mauer

Ashleigh Sterkel Tom Biddle

Natalie Smith Rhonda Gualdoni

Approval of Minutes & Secretary's Report

January minutes were approved by all in attendance.

Treasurer's Report

Currently we have brought in \$14,384.42 and have spent \$4,878.19.

President's Reports

Thank you to Becky Fair for running ACE, Jamie Schambach for scheduling Family Night Outs and Lori Humm for running the upcoming clothing sale.

Ballot Elections for the 2018-2019 PTN Board will be held at the April 17, 2018 meeting. If you are interested in either the President, Vice President, Secretary or Treasurer position and have attended at least 50% of this year's meetings, please contact the PTN by April 1st to get your name on the Ballot.

Other open volunteer positions include someone for website updates and Homeroom Coordinator.

Committee Reports

- 1. ACE class registration numbers are down this year, we had to cancel 4 classes.
- 2. Clothing Sale registrations are coming in. There are new incentives for volunteers this year and we are in need of yellow tags.
- 3. Daddy/Daughter Dance will be held on 4/6, DJ has been booked and we are looking for photobooth.
- 4. Fun Lunch The last order form is out for paid lunches, the free last day lunch order will come out at a later date. We need to add allergy information to the order form.

- 5. Mother/Son night will be held 4/27, this will be a Hawaiian themed party. We are giving a letter to local businesses asking for donations and admissions/concessions costs were discussed.
- 6. The February movie night was cancelled due to the snow day. The next movie night will be May 4th.
- 7. Open House we are looking for different ideas this year instead of auction baskets. An email will be sent out to teachers asking for ideas. Some examples are lunch with the principal, preferred seating or preferred parking at concerts.
- 8. We are looking at scheduling a free self defense class at Bill Cho in St. Charles for parents.

Upcoming Events

- 1. ACE Class #4 is 2/22, there will be no Family Night Out this night.
- 2. Fun Lunch orders due 2/23
- 3. Young Knights registration fair is 2/24
- 4. Butterbraid orders due 2/27, pick up is 3/6
- 5. Potbelly Fun Lunch is 2/28
- 6. Chuck E Cheese FNO is 3/1
- 7. McTeacher Night is 3/8, we have a lot of staff volunteering already. There will be a cup tapping performance by the teachers.
- 8. Reams Fun Lunch is 3/14
- 9. Clothing Sale is 3/16-3/17, set up will be 3/15.

Principal's Report

Young Knights Registration is in February, this is to try to get an idea of enrollment for next year. Thank you to the PTN for the donation for the Assemblies, 2/13 was an Anti-Bullying Assembly and 2/15 was a MLK Assembly. There will be a Gallery Walk at Harter Middle School before the Board Meeting to show what is happening district wide.

Current Business

1. Lori, Jenny, Laura and Kathy met with NuToys Rep regarding the playground improvement. He gave recommendations to replace a broken piece of equipment, the district will pay for the removal of the broken equipment and all new items must be up to code.

Faculty News & Proposals

The SIP Team (School Improvement Plan) did a presentation on educational goals that the whole district focuses on. For more information you can email Mrs. Garland or Mrs. Smith.

Next Meeting

Next Meeting: March 20, 2017

Motion to adjourn was made at 7:29 PM